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March 17, 2025 

 

Dear Resident/Owner, 

 
Subject:  Installation of a Full Trash Capture Device on Via Arriba between Via 

Manzanas and Via Mirabel 

 
This letter is to inform you that the Alameda County Public Works Agency will be installing a large 

underground full trash capture device in-line with the storm drain system beneath Via Arriba.  The 

purpose of this project is to comply with the Regional Water Quality Control Board’s Municipal 

Regional Stormwater National Pollution Discharge Elimination System Permit mandate for Trash 

Load Reduction in the County’s high and medium trash generation rate areas. 

The following information is provided for reference: 

Anticipated Construction Schedule 

 Anticipated Start Date: May 5, 2025; anticipated completion date: end of October, 2025. 

 Construction Contract Duration: 120 Working Days, Mondays thru Fridays. 

 Construction Hours: 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM.  No work on weekends and legal holidays. 

Temporary Full Road Closure 

 Temporary full closure of Via Arriba between Via Mirabel and Quigley Road will be in 

effect from May 5, 2025 until the end of October, 2025. 

 Portion of curb parking on Via Arriba between Via Mirabel and Quigley Road will be 

restricted.  Parking on side streets in the vicinity of the project area will not be impacted by 

construction activities.  Access to driveways will be maintained.  

Prior to road closure and start of construction, the Contractor will provide two additional notices to 

all properties within an approximately 300-ft radius of the project site.  The first notice will be 

provided 14 calendar days prior, and the second notice will be provided 48 hours prior. 

While the County continually strives to minimize construction impacts to adjacent neighborhoods, 

we also recognize the likelihood of increased noise levels during construction operations due to the 

need for specialized heavy construction machinery and equipment. The construction operations will 

comply with Cal-OSHA requirements and local noise ordinances.  

The County would like to thank you in advance for your understanding and patience during 

construction of this this vital improvement project.  For general questions about the project, please 

contact project engineer, Simon Montrose, at (510) 670-5458 or simonm@acpwa.org.  For 

construction matters, please contact the Alameda County Public Works Agency’s Construction 

Department at (510) 670-5450 or info@acpwa.org. 
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